

Тестові завдання складено відповідно до

<https://mon.gov.ua/storage/app/media/zagalna%20serednya/programy-5-9-klas/programi-inozemni-movi-5-9-12.06.2017.pdf>

**Орієнтовний зразок для перевірки рівня знань, умінь та
навичок учнів з англійської мови для вступу до 10 кл**

Прізвище, ім'я _____ Клас _____

EXAMINATION CARD

Task 1. Listening.

Text. A FUNNY THING HAPPENED TO ME

A funny thing happened to me last Saturday. I'd gone to London to do some shopping. I wanted to get some Christmas presents, and I needed to find some books for my course at university (you see, I'm a student). I caught an early train to London, so by early afternoon I'd bought everything that I wanted. Anyway, I'm not very fond of London, all the noise and traffic, and I'd made some arrangements for that evening.

So, I took a taxi to Waterloo station. I can't really afford taxis, but I wanted to get the 4.30 train. Unfortunately the taxi got stuck in a traffic jam, and by time I got to Waterloo, the train had just gone. I had to wait an hour for the next one. I bought an evening newspaper, the "Standard", and wandered over to the station buffet. At that time of day it's nearly empty, so I bought a coffee and a packet of chocolate biscuits. I'm very fond of chocolate biscuits. There were plenty of empty tables and I found one near the window. I sat down and began doing the crossword. I always enjoy doing crossword-puzzles.

After a couple of minutes a man sat down opposite me. There was nothing special about him, except that he was very short. In fact he looked like a typical city businessman (you know, dark suit and briefcase). I didn't say anything and I carried on with my crossword. Suddenly he reached across the table, opened my packet of biscuits, took one, dipped it into his coffee and popped it into his mouth. I couldn't believe my eyes!

Moreover, I was too shocked to say anything. Anyway, I didn't want to make a fuss, so I decided to ignore the fact. I always avoid trouble if I can. I just took a biscuit myself and went back to my crossword.

TASK 2: Reading.

Read an article and choose the correct item (A-D) to complete the sentences (1-5).

Dear Sir,

I am writing to tell you about an experience I had while shopping in Bristol last Saturday.

I wanted to do my Christmas shopping so I drove into the City Centre. My first problem was finding somewhere to park. The Galleries car park was full so I went to the Old Market multi-storey car park. The sign said there were 23 spaces free so I drove in. I drove around for twenty minutes but couldn't find a space. As I left the attendant told me that I had to pay the minimum parking charge of £1. I told him that I hadn't actually parked but he threatened to call the police so I paid.

I finally found a space in the Galleries and left to do my shopping. I had just finished when it started raining. By the time I got back to the car both my shopping and I were completely soaked. I got into my car and drove out. At the exit, I put my electronic ticket in the machine and it told me that the ticket was damaged and I had to pay the maximum charge of £15. (The ticket was in my back pocket and got slightly damp in the rain.)

Overall, I spent one and a half hours and £16 trying to park last Saturday. In January, for the sales, I'm going to go to the new out of town shopping centre where parking is free and the car parks are never full. I wanted to support city centre shopping but not at the cost of two or three extra Christmas presents for my grandchildren.

Yours,

Geoffrey Williams Kingsdown

1. Which word best describes how the writer feels?

- ☐ A happy ☐ B sad ☐ C tired ☐ D angry

2. Where did the writer park?

- ☐ A The Galleries
☐ B First the Galleries, then Old Market
☐ C First the Old Market, then Galleries
☐ D Old Market

3. What caused the problem at Old Market?

- ☐ A The sign was wrong.
☐ B The attendant called the police.
☐ C The writer's car was too big.
☐ D The writer drove around for twenty minutes.

4. Why did the writer pay £15 for a ticket?

- ☐ A His shopping was wet. ☐ C His ticket was wet.
☐ B He was wet. ☐ D The machine was out of order.

5. Why is the writer going to go to the out-of-town shopping centre in January?

- ☐ A The sales are better than in the city centre.
☐ B It's easier to go by car than to the city centre.
☐ C He prefers shopping in the city centre.
☐ D He wants to buy more Christmas presents for his grandchildren.

1	2	3	4	5

TASK 2: Reading.

Read the text decide if the statements are T (True) or F (False).

PANDORA'S BOX

Pandora was modelled in the likeness of Aphrodite. She was carved out of white marble, her lips made of red rubies and her eyes of sapphires. Athena breathed life into her and dressed her in elegant garments. Aphrodite gave her jewels and fixed her mouth in a winning smile. Into the mind of this beautiful creature, Zeus put insatiable¹ curiosity, and then he gave her a sealed box and told her never to open it.

She was brought down to earth and offered in marriage to Epimetheus, who lived among the mortals. Epimetheus had been warned never to accept a gift from Zeus, but he could not resist the beautiful woman. Thus Pandora came to live among mortals, and men came from near and far to stand awestruck by her wondrous beauty.

But Pandora was not perfectly happy, for she did not know what was in the box that Zeus had given her. It was not long before her curiosity got the better of her and she had to take a quick peek.

The moment she opened the lid, out swarmed Greed, Vanity, Slander, Envy, and all the miseries that had been unknown to mortals. Horrified, Pandora shut the lid, just in time to keep Hope from flying out too. Zeus had put Hope at the bottom of the box, and it would have quickly put an end to the unleashed evils. They stung and bit the mortals as Zeus had planned, but their sufferings made them wicked instead of good, as Zeus had hoped. They lied, stole, and killed each other and became so evil that Zeus in disgust drowned them in a flood.

Taken from *Greek Myths and Legends*, Literary Heritage Series

¹ insatiable – ненаситний, жадібний

1. Pandora looked nothing like Aphrodite.
2. Pandora's curiosity could best be described as uncontrollable.
3. Zeus gave Pandora the box because he knew she would open it.
4. Pandora lived with the gods.
5. When men saw Pandora they were uninspired.
6. "Curiosity got the better of her" means "Curiosity helped her."
7. A synonym of "to swarm" is "to fly together quickly."
8. Pandora knew that Hope was at the bottom of the box.
9. Zeus' plan was destroyed because Pandora opened the box.
10. The miseries in the box killed the mortals.

[illegible]

Task 3. Writing

a) Choose the correct item.

1. Computers more and more efficient.
☐ A are becoming ☐ B become ☐ C is becoming
2. Paul to Tina when I saw him.
☐ A is talking ☐ B was talking ☐ C talks
3. Sam to school every day.
☐ A was walking ☐ B is walking ☐ C walks
4. We to Austria last winter.
☐ A have gone ☐ B went ☐ C go
5. The bank by the time I got there.
☐ A closes ☐ B closed ☐ C had closed
6. Tina while Bob was watering the plants.
☐ A cooked ☐ B was cooking ☐ C has been cooking
7. I Italian for three years now.
☐ A learn ☐ B am learning ☐ C have been learning
8. They for three hours when they stopped for a rest.
☐ A have been driving ☐ B had been driving ☐ C were driving

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8

b) Complete the sentences with for or since.

1. Olena has been a teacher _____ 1993.
2. Nancy has been learning French _____ September.
3. Mary has been cleaning this room _____ two hours.
4. She has been doing homework _____ 17.00.
5. I have been working here _____ the last two years.
6. Taras has been repairing his car _____ 9.00.
7. Granny has been cooking _____ two hours.
8. I haven't seen her _____ we were schoolchildren.

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8